
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on:  May 11, 2022 
__________________________________________________________ 
 
To: Mayor and Town Council 
 
From: Wayne Bergman, Director, Planning, Zoning & Building Department 
 
Re:   Annual Report - Planning and Zoning Commission 
 
Date:   April 19, 2022 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION  
 
Staff recommends that the Town Council hear and accept the Planning and Zoning Commission 
Annual Report for 2021-2022. 
 
GENERAL INFORMATION 
 
Attached Exhibit A is a summary of the activities of the Planning and Zoning Commission for 
the past year.  As you are aware, over this timeframe the Town has been, and still is, going 
through the Covid-19 Pandemic.  Given the limitations last year, the activity of the Commission 
was robust.  During the period of April 2021 through April 2022, the Planning and Zoning 
Commission had 9 meetings, 5 of which were virtual.  The wide range of zoning issues that were 
addressed at those meetings are outlined in attached Exhibit A.  Gail Coniglio, the Chair of the 
Planning and Zoning Commission, is prepared to address the Town Council with comments 
regarding the Planning and Zoning Commission’s activities and to answer any questions.  
 
cc: Kirk Blouin, Town Manager 

Planning and Zoning Commission 
James Murphy, Asst. Director of Planning, Zoning and Building 
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